May 9, 2003

Re: Open Meetings Act question

Dear Mayor,

Your Management Consultant has asked me whether an “intervention” meeting session which he is planning for the board of mayor and aldermen is subject to the Open Meetings Law, and therefore must be open to the public.  After reviewing the facts and the purpose of the meeting, it is my opinion that the meeting does not have to be open to the public.

The Tennessee Open Meetings Act, codified at T.C.A. § 8-44-101, et seq., requires that meetings of any public body be open to the public.  The definition of meeting as used in the act is 

the convening of a governing body of a public body for which a quorum is required in order to make a decision or to deliberate toward a decision on any matter.

T.C.A. § 8-44-102(b)(2).  It is my understanding that the meeting your Management Consultant is planning for the board is a “team building” session, focusing on achieving better relations between the board members.  He has assured me that no deliberations toward policy or decisions will occur at this meeting.

As such, the meeting planned by your Management Consultant  for the board of mayor and aldermen does not have to be open to the public.  The members of the board should be reminded that no deliberations or discussions concerning matters pending before the board, or matters of policy, may take place during the scheduled meeting.

I hope this information is helpful.  Thank you for consulting with MTAS.

Sincerely,

Melissa A. Ashburn

Legal Consultant

